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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 
February 12, 2018 Meeting Minutes 

 
 
 
 
 

Present: Chairman Robert Espindola, Vice Chairman Daniel Freitas, Clerk Charles Murphy, 
Town Administrator Mark Rees, Town Council, Tom Crotty and Administrative Assistant Vicki 
Paquette. 
  
Mr. Espindola called the meeting to order in the Town Hall Banquet Room at 7:05 p.m. 
Chairman Espindola reminded everyone that tonight’s meeting was a special meeting to cover 
the Marijuana topic and the Budget.  The meeting was recorded by Cable Access. An audio 
recording was also being made for the purpose of minutes.  
 
 

COMMERCIAL (RECREATIONAL) MARIJUANA 
 
Mr. Rees explained to the Board how the State of Massachusetts is in the process of reviewing 
the regulations regarding marijuana sales. The deadline for placing a question on the ballot is 
February 23, 2018. There is an existing moratorium that was put in place to allow more time to 
decide how to proceed. The Town has a special advisory committee to help with the decision 
regarding marijuana and to make recommendations. Several members of the Marijuana 
committee were in attendance, Police Chief Michael Myers, Ann Richard, and Cathy Melanson. 
Chairman Espindola read the results of the recent survey that was offered to residents. Mr. 
Espindola had some concerns over the validity of the survey because there was no determination 
over how many times each person submitted the survey. 
Town Council explained to the Board that 1/3 of the cities and towns in Massachusetts enacted a 
moratorium to allow for more time. He further explained that April 1, 2018 is the date to be able 
to apply for applications to sell marijuana through the Cannabis Commission. Mr. Crotty said 
that a condition of getting a recreational marijuana license from the State was a host community 
agreement and compliance with local by-laws. Since Fairhaven has a moratorium in place 
granting a license would be in violation of the Town’s by-laws, however that interpretation could 
be litigated. Mr. Crotty told the Board that the Town would need zoning laws to govern sales. 
Since currently these are temporary by-laws it is unclear where this will fall. Discussion ensued 
on the pros and cons of placing a question on the ballot for the upcoming election. Selectmen all 
felt they would like more time for the Planning Board to be able to enact the correct zoning laws. 
Mr. Rees will work with the Planning Department to have this ready for a special town meeting 
in the fall. Mr. Freitas made a motion to take no further action on the April 2, 2018 election on 
the Recreational marijuana. Mr. Murphy seconded. Vote was unanimous.  (3-0)   (Attachment A) 
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FY 19 OPERATING AND CAPITAL BUDGET 
 

Mr. Rees read his budget message to the Selectmen. Selectmen will then vote on approving the 
budget at their March meeting. All three Selectmen thanked Mr. Rees for his hard work and felt 
the budget book was well put together. (See Attachment B)  
 
 
At 8:59 pm Mr. Freitas made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Murphy seconded. Vote 
was unanimous. (3-0).  
 
 
 
 
Respectfully 

 
Vicki L. Paquette  
Administrative Assistant 
 
 

 
 
Documents appended: 
 
A: Survey Results 
B: FY 19 Budget memo 
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